

Booster Meeting Minutes Virtual ZOOM Meeting | Monday, 06.29.20 | 6pm

The meeting was called to order by head band director, Donnie Christian at 6:06pm with 25 members in attendance via ZOOM. Please know ZOOM is the current meeting format due to the COVID-19 lockdown. The meeting was not audio or video recorded and there was no formal agenda, but the main item for discussion was the voting on 2020-2021 executive committee officers.

Mr. Christian spoke of new guidelines which were discussed during a district head director's meeting. It was noted that there will be no college instructors (football, cheer, band etc.) on any campus during COVID-19 to help reduce the spread of the virus. Also, it was discussed rather or not the band should be competitive by canceling any marching band or ensemble competitions. It was also, discussed that maybe the spring and fall band competitions could be flipped (concert and marching band) but everything is still in the planning and review stages. As for summer band and rehearsals, everything is still on schedule but will follow CDC guidelines with social distancing, the wearing of masks and sanitizing hands and surfaces.

Joe Skelton gave a quick review of the firework building and stated that they have taken all safety percussions such as using masks and wiping down surfaces, he also, expressed the need for additional adult volunteers and that sales have been slow but steady.

Financial Report:

Roxanne Perales was given the financial report from Beverly Rogers who expressed that we will continue to maintain two bank accounts especially the Chase account because of ZELL payments. Financial report was shared via ZOOM, but some the numbers were unclear to read due to the small font except for the follow totals:

Outstanding Checks: 8,150.00 (Scholarships etc.)
Upcoming Expenses: 1,418.00 (Leadership Camp etc.)

Availed Balance: 34,152.95

Payable to the Band:

Lawn Sign for Seniors: 360.60

Percussion Camp:

Maria Singer stated that percussion camp will begin on 07.15 and will consist of drumline in the morning and front ensemble in the afternoon. To assist in following CDC guidelines, rehearsal will be outside, and all equipment will be set up for the students before arrival. The students are asked to bring water because usage of water fountains will be discouraged.

2020-2021 Executive Committee Officer voting:

Joe read the list of offices and asked if there were anyone who wanted to take over the positions of Vice President and Fundraiser Officer II and there were no volunteers are of yet. It was asked that those in attendance would respond to the officer list with a yes or no in the chat section and the officers were approved unanimously.

2020-2021 Executive Committee Officers

President	Joe Skelton
Vice President	
Secretary	AJ Lewis
Webmaster/Social Media	
Membership/Volunteer	Lorraine Voong
Coordinator	(temporary until filled)
Lead Treasurer	Roxanne Perales
Assistant Treasurer	Angie Villa
Fundraiser Officer I	Norma Serrano
Fundraiser Officer II	
Events Officer I	Harmony Decker
Events Officer II	Ximena Flores

Band parent (Kendal's mom of the trumpet section) would like to provide face masks for the trumpet section and willing to make some for all those attending summer band but requested money to purchase fabric. Beverly Rogers noted that there was money in the 20-21 budget for such thing under uniforms.

Adjournment was given by Joe Skelton at 6:48pm with Donnie Christian second the motion.

Upcoming dates:

• Galaxy Fireworks: 06.24.20-07.04.20

Summer band (percussion) 07.15.20Summer band (full band) 07.27.20

 No date of registration/money day as of now, but there was a discussion to make the process available online. Mrs. Magruder, Mr. Skelton and Mr. Christian stated they will meet at another date to discuss Registration, payments, fees etc. and will bring the information to the group.